
 

Project: Jenkintown 131 MSCR 

 

 

December 2024 

 

Dear Customer,  

 

We are contacting you about an upcoming project occurring in Cheltenham Township that will 

enhance the local electric distribution system. This project is a $3.6 million infrastructure 

investment in your area to help withstand more frequent and damaging storms, improve 

reliability by reducing the frequency of outages that cannot be prevented, and support the 

adoption of cleaner energy resources such as solar and electric vehicles.  

 

What you’ll see during this project: 

 

• A machine will be used to install new conduit as well as new underground electrical 

cable in your area. 

o Any impacted portions of streets will be restored. 

• New equipment, including pad-mount transformers could be installed or replaced as 

necessary. 

o These devices are necessary to reduce electric voltage throughout 

neighborhoods and require several feet of clearance to allow for future 

maintenance.  

• Work will occur along Paxson Avenue, South Avenue, Glenside Avenue, Chelten Hills 

Drive, Old York Road, Stahr Road. 

• Construction is scheduled to begin late December 2024 with an estimated completion 

date of mid-September 2025. 

• Work will be performed by PECO crews and qualified PECO contractors. 

• We have developed a plan to minimize direct customer impact as much as possible and 

to complete the project in a safe and timely manner. 

 

If you have any questions regarding the details of this project and how it may impact you, please 

contact Brianna Ferrell, Customer Liaison, at Brianna.Ferrell@exeloncorp.com.  

 

PECO 
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